
Lorena Leopard Music Boosters 

 General Meeting 
Date:3/2/2020 

 

Attendance:  

Christy Garner, Jenny Provence, Soraya Burghard, Betty Vela, Damon Vela, Donna Groth, 
Richard Donahue, Lisa Caro, Brenda Skeen, Vernice Jimenez, Heather Deal, Charlotte Donahue, 

and  Jennifer Salazar 
 

Call to Order: 
President Christy Garner called the meeting to order at 7:00pm in the band hall. 

 

Secretary Report: 
Minutes were presented by Christy Garner.  

Motion to approve the February minutes made by Betty Vela.  Seconded by Vernice 
Jimenez. 

 

Treasurer Report: 
Balance sheet provided by Betty Vela. 

The balance in Compass Bank is $7,584.21. 
Deposits $1,797.15 
Expenses $678.11 

 $8,000 needs to be left in the Band Booster account to start next year’s fund 
 Motion to approve the Treasurer Report by Lisa Caro.  Seconded by Heather 

Deal. 
 

 

Old Business:  
 Will post Scholarship/Grant applications on website and Face Book.  Directors 

will hand out applications as well.  Recipients will be announced at the LHS 
academic awards night. 

 Concessions are going well.  Need more helpers, especially with softball 
tournament that is occurring the weekend before spring break.   

 Band Banquet has been scheduled for May 12th from 6-7:30pm. Approximately 
200 people attend the banquet.  Considering BBQ or Panda.  We will have photo 

slide show as usual.  Trying to relate the banquet theme to this year’s football 
halftime show.   

 Fine Arts festival will be Saturday, May 16th.  We will set up the Friday prior, 
maybe from 11am-3pm.  We will be selling food and merchandise. 



 Committee to help with Band Banquet: Lisa Caro, Jennifer Salazar, Betty Vela, 
Christina Butler, and Brenda Skeen. Begin decorating around 4:30-5pm.     

 Cane’s Fundraiser has been approved for April 16th from 10am-11pm.  Lorena 
Music program must be mentioned so that we can get credit.  We will send out 
email reminders, bring flags, and open doors for customers.  We made $825 

during the last fundraiser at Freddy’s.    
 
 
 

New Business:  
 Parent meeting on March 5th for Disney trip.   

 Updates on next year’s half time show performance: Terracotta army, in the 
beginning stages, and thinking about recreating a giant picture of the Great Wall 

of China.   
 Officer elections will be held at May’s booster meeting.   

 Mattress Fundraiser is tentatively set for September 19th from 10am-5pm.   
 It was decided that there will be no Senior Band chords for graduation.  If anyone 

has questions, they can contact Mr. Vela.   
 Wednesday, after Spring Break, the middle school will need a horse trailer 
pulled.  The band will need meal money for 99 students.  Bush’s tender and a roll 

is $4.09.  They will also need a bottled water and chips.  The Band Boosters 
voted to pay for the food fee for this contest.  Motion to approve by Heather Deal 

and seconded by Jenny Provence.  Christy Garner will bring dessert. Heather 
Deal, Brenda Skeen, and Jenny Province will bring water.  Mr. Vela will bring 

chips.   
 Varsity Band will play this Thursday at 2:30pm at Cameron for UIL.     

 

Next Meeting: 

4/6/2020 at 7pm. 
 
 


